
 

THE HONORABLE ALBERT W. SHEPPARD FELLOWSHIP 

 

Temple Law is delighted to announce its partnership with the Philadelphia Bar Foundation’s Honorable Albert 

W. Sheppard Fellowship Program in the Philadelphia Court of Common Pleas – Commerce Court Division. There 

is one slot available for a second or third year law student in this year-long program designed to honor the memory 

of Judge Albert W. Sheppard, Jr., who served as a judge in the Philadelphia Court of Common Pleas from 1983 

to 2011. During his tenure, Judge Sheppard, who was committed to promoting civility, courtesy, and respect in 

the court system, created the now internationally recognized Commerce Case Management Program which 

promotes fair and cost effective resolutions for complex business disputes. The Sheppard Scholarship Fund will 

provide a $3000 stipend for the selected student’s fellowship in the fall. In the spring, the student will be 

supervised in a 3 credit (unpaid) Practicum.  

The experiential component of the Practicum will be under the authority of the presiding judge, the Honorable 

Patricia McInerney in the Court of Common Pleas for the First Judicial District - Commerce Court Division. 

Students will have the opportunity to engage in legal research and writing in the area of commercial litigation. 

Students will learn about Pennsylvania law, analyze evidentiary issues, gain experience in aspects of Pennsylvania 

civil procedure, and draft written work. The selected student will be required to complete a two-page report 

summarizing the experience which will be submitted in a finished form appropriate for publication and may be 

posted on the Bar Foundation’s website. The student will be recognized in the Bar Foundation’s Annual Report 

and at Bar Foundation events. Funding for the fall semester is provided by the Philadelphia Bar Foundation’s 

Honorable Albert W. Sheppard Scholarship Fund. This fund was established by the Philadelphia Bar Association 

Business Law Section’s Business Litigation Committee in conjunction with the Philadelphia Bar Foundation, to 

honor the memory of Judge Sheppard and his contributions to the Philadelphia legal community. The Philadelphia 

Bar Foundation is dedicated to promoting access to justice for all people in the community, particularly those 

struggling with poverty, abuse, and discrimination.  

This unique, year-long Practicum is ideal for second or third year law students who are interested in learning more 

about business law and commercial litigation and who want to gain research and writing experience. Preference 

will be given to 3L students who have successfully completed Corporations. Students must commit to 10 to 12 

hours a week for the 2018 to 2019 academic year. Interested students should forward a cover letter/statement of 

interest addressed to “The Honorable Albert W. Sheppard Commerce Court Fellowship/Practicum Selection 

Committee”, a resume, the names and e-mail addresses for two references, and an unofficial transcript to Mai Le 

at mai.le@temple.edu by June 11, 2018. 


